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EXCHANGE OF NOTES BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT OF THE
UNITED KINGDOM OF GREAT BRITAIN AND NORTHERN
IRELAND AND THE GOVERNMENT OF ISRAEL AMENDING
THE AIR SERVICES AGREEMENT OF DECEMBER 6, 1950

No. I

Her Majesty's Ambassador at Tel Aviv to the Minister for Foreign Affairs
of Israel

No. 58 British Embassy,
Madame, Tel Aviv, November 4, 1959.

I have the honour to refer to the discussions which took place in July and
August 1959 between representatives of the aeronautical authorities of the
United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the State of Israel
regarding the Agreement between the Government of the United Kingdom and
the Government of Israel for Air Services between and beyond their respective
territories , signed at London on the 6th of December, 1950,(`) and the
Exchange of Notes of the same date(') made with reference thereto. During
these discussions it was agreed in principle that:

(a) Section I of the Schedule to the said Agreement should be amended
to include Athens in the intermediate points on Routes I and 2;

(b) the provisions of Notes Numbers 3 and 4 of the Exchanges of Notes
should be regarded as being no longer applicable and that the services
provided by the Israel airlines designated to operate on Route 3 in

Section It of the Schedule to the Agreement should not exceed three

per week in each direction.

I now have the honour to propose, on behalf of Her Majesty's Government
in the United Kingdom, that if the above provisions are acceptable to the
Government of Israel, this Note together with Your Excellency's reply in
that sense should be regarded as constituting an Agreement between the two
Governments on these matters, which shall. take effect on the date of your
reply.

I have, &c.

P. F. HANCOCK.

No. 2

The Minister for Foreign Affairs of Israel to Her Majesty's Ambassador

at Tel Aviv

Excellency, Jerusalem, 29 December, 1959.

I have the honour to acknowledge receipt of Your Excellency's Note

No. 58 of 4 November 1959, which reads as follows:,

(1) "Treaty Series No. 11 (1951)". Cmd. 8148

1)
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[As in No. 1]

I have the honour to inform Your Excellency that the contents of the
above Note are acceptable to the Government of Israel, and that the Govern-
ment of Israel agrees that the Note and this reply to it shall be regarded as
constituting an Agreement between the two Governments.

Please accept, &c.

GOLDA MEIR.
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